Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri
	In the matter of the Application of Kansas City Power and Light Company to Transfer Certain Assets to Great Plains Energy Services Incorporated.  
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STAFF RESPONSE TO KCPL NOTICE OF DISMISSAL
COMES NOW the Missouri Public Service Commission Staff (Staff), pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.080(15), and responds to the Notice Of Dismissal of Kansas City Power & Light Company (KCPL) filed in the instant case.  In response, the Staff states as follows:

1.
On December 5, 2002, KCPL filed its voluntary Notice Of Dismissal of its Application to transfer certain assets to Great Plains Energy Services Inc.  The Staff agrees that KCPL is entitled to voluntary dismiss its Application pursuant to Commission rule 4 CSR 240-2.116(1) as no prepared testimony has been filed nor oral evidence been offered in this matter. 

2.
In its Notice Of Dismissal, KCPL provided as the reason for the withdrawal and dismissal of its Application “irreconcilable differences in the conditions acceptable to Staff and KCP&L.”  Besides providing to KCPL on September 24, 2002 a copy of a draft Staff recommendation and a letter on December 3, 2002, the Staff has met and spoken with KCPL a number of times regarding its Application, both before and after the Application was filed.  Pursuant to requests from KCPL, the Staff on two occasions agreed not to file the Staff recommendation if KCPL filed requests for additional time for KCPL to attempt to resolve differences with the Staff.  On both occasions, the Staff’s recommendation was ready for filing and the Staff withheld filing its recommendation at KCPL’s request.  

3.
KCPL, by its December 5, 2002 Notice Of Dismissal, has now placed on the Staff the onus of the withdrawal of its Application, without the Commission having the benefit of seeing the Staff’s recommendation or being made aware of any aspect of the Staff’s concerns respecting KCPL’s proposed transaction.  The Staff has made its concerns clear to KCPL, but has never suggested or requested that KCPL withdraw its Application.  The Staff has never sought to deny to KCPL access to the Commission.  If anything, it is KCPL that has sought to prevent the Staff from access to the Commission by means of extensions of time and withdrawing its Application prior to the Staff filing its recommendation. 

4.
Although the Staff does not believe that KCPL’s Notice Of Dismissal prohibits the Staff from filing with the Commission the Staff’s recommendation and the letter provided to KCPL on December 3, 2002, the Staff will not do so in this instance, unless the Commission issues an order directing the Staff to file its recommendation, or the Commission decides to proceed in some other manner, such as scheduling an on the record conference.

WHEREFORE the Staff submits the instant filing, pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.080(15), in response to KCPL’s Notice Of Dismissal.  
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